
Leon High School 

First Day of School 

Face to Face/Brick and Mortar Students 
 

What time should I arrive? 

• Students should not be dropped off prior to 7:00 am. 
• Students should not congregate in large groups outside or in hallways prior to school 

without a mask on.  Social distancing is strongly encouraged at all times. 
• First bell rings at 7:25 am and the tardy bell rings at 7:30 am 
• All students will report to their 1st period class 

What should I bring? 

• Students should bring a backpack or bag to carry items in.  The school will not issue 
lockers this year. 

• A single notebook or folder with notebook paper along with several pencils and pens for 
the first day.  Teachers will let students know of specific needs on the first day of school. 

• If the student has a personal laptop or tablet that they can bring to school it would be 
helpful.  The district has purchased a chromebook for every student; however, they 
have not arrived.  The school will be distributing existing laptops the next two weeks but 
do not have enough in inventory for every face to face student. 

What are the rules? 

• Every student’s temperature will be taken at the beginning of the first class.  Any 
student with a temperature of 100 degrees or higher or showing other signs of illness 
will be sent to the medical room.  The parents will be contacted and student must be 
picked up from school.  The student cannot return until fever-free for 72 hours. 

• Masks are required at all times while inside the buildings, classrooms, and hallways. 
• Masks can be removed when students are outside and eating lunch as long as students 

are not congregating in groups without social distancing. 
• Students will assist in sanitizing their desks every class period. 
• The school day ends at 1:40 pm.  Students riding the bus should go directly to their bus 

to go home.  All other students, unless participating in a school-approved after-school 
program, such as sports or other activities, should be picked up no later than 3:00 pm.  
All of the school buildings will be locked at 3:00 pm. 


